
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

September 6th, 2017 Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Pat Murphy, Calcie Stubbs, Ryan Eney, Juanita Meeks, Toni Altenburg, Jeff Billman, Jessica Waldner, Michelle Nygaard.
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Ric Beals (excused), Don Grubb (excused), Matt Waller (unexcused). 

Office Assistant: Hannah Evans 
Guests Attending: 
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Billman. The minutes from the August 2nd meeting were presented for approval. Pat moved to accept the minutes as presented and Juanita seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved.
The financial reports from August 2017 were tabled for review until the October 4th board meeting.
Old Business
Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy gave an update on the Public Drug stating that the structural upgrades were in the process of going out to bid. She also noted that the EPA would be visiting the Public Drug site at the end of October to ensure everything is in order. Once the structural upgrades have been completed, the grant can be closed. Upon the closing of the grant the Chamber will be able to list the property for sale, after discussion from the board, everyone agreed to add the Public Drug listing price approval and realtor hiring to the October agenda. 
Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Mercantile has seen some forward progress. The DEQ is currently working with the Montana Historic Society to move forward with the project. 
Lewis & Clark Festival Recap: Ryan updated that although this year’s Lewis and Clark Festival had a net loss of $365.24 it was an overall success. Ryan noted that it is very normal to have a net loss on this event and every year the committee hopes to break even. Ryan stated that beer booth sales were slightly down from last year, but the Golf Tournament’s net profit was higher than last year. Next year the committee is looking at ways to sell more buttons and continue to improve on beer booth sales.   
Business Appreciation Days Recap: Jeff updated that this year’s Business Appreciation Days were an overall success with an approximate profit of $1300-$1400. Jeff noted that the committee is looking at ways to increase attendance in Browning stating that they have discussed several different locations for next year’s picnic such as the museum or the casino. 
Shakespeare in the Parks Recap: Juanita updated that the Shakespeare in the Park performance went well this year noting that there was a smaller crowd in attendance due to not being able to hold both the play and the Business Appreciation Day Picnic on the same night. Amy asked if there was a possibility to conjoin both Shakespeare in the Parks with the Lewis and Clark Festival, but Juanita noted that we are unable to choose the date of the play as it depends on the company’s schedule for the summer. 
Cut Bank Holiday Bazaar Update: Amy updated that the Bazaar had set a new record this year with selling out booth spaces within 11 days of vendor letters being mailed out. Amy noted that currently, they were at full capacity with 122 vendors and 13 vendors on the wait list. Upon noting this, the committee had mentioned that with this demand they planned to increase the price of booth spaces for 2018. 
Golf Tournament Update: Jeff updated that he currently had 8 teams committed to the golf tournament slated for September 17th. Jeff noted that the committee plans on providing a brisket lunch and that the golf course will be hosting a steak dinner that night. The committee discussed the possibility of moving the tournament to June next year if the golf course continues to have a heavy tournament schedule in August and September. 
Festival of Trees: Jess updated that the date of this year’s Festival of Trees had been changed to December 2 in an attempt to increase attendance. The committee stated that they would be having a meeting on September 12th to further plan the event.  
New Business

Visitor’s Center Recap: Amy updated that the Visitor’s Center had a great year with an excellent group of employees and that all grant requirements had been met for the year. Amy noted that she had applied for a Montana Department of Transportation grant in hope to demo and relay a new cement pathway in front of the visitor’s center as the existing walkway has become a tripping hazard. Amy stated we should know in 4-6 weeks if the Montana Department of Transportation awards us the grant funds. 
Prime Rib Cookoff: The committee updated that the Prime Rib Cookoff would be held on October 14th. Amy noted that both sponsorship and participant letters had been mailed out the first week of September. At this time the committee is looking for sponsors, judges, and participants.  Amy noted that we are hoping to have at least 13 participants enter to cook for this year’s cookoff. The committee noted that all proceeds from this event would go towards economic development. 
Shop Local Campaign: Amy reported that the Shop Local Campaign will run the same as last year. She stated she would begin contacting businesses to ask for participants. 
Website Advertising: Ryan reported that letters were mailed out asking for website adverting renewals and that several had already been returned. 
Make a Difference Day: Calcie reported that the 2017 Make a Difference Day project had yet to be chosen. Calcie stated that she had discussed with Amy the possibility of using the funds to help with the demo and relaying of the cement walkway in front of the visitors center. If rewarded the Montana Department of Transportation grant, the Make a Difference Day funds could be used towards the 20% match required by the grant. Other projects were discussed amongst the board. Amy was going to contact the schools to see if they had any projects the Chamber could use as their Make a Difference Day project. 
Membership Drive: Amy wanted to discuss with the directors changing our membership dues as well as the possibility of offering a tiered membership level to our membership. After discussion from the board, it was agreed to have the executive committee meet to outline the new membership levels to bring for approval to the general board at the October 4th board meeting. The executive committee set a meeting for September 20th at 12PM to discuss the matter further. 
  
Reminders:

•    CB Trails Oktoberfest – September 16, 2017

•    Chamber Challenge Golf Tournament – September 17, 2017

•    Champer Up/ Traeger Cookoff – September 23, 2017 @ CB Creek Brewery

•    Lunch & Learn – Registered Apprentice Program/ Dept. of Labor - - Sept 28 @ GEC 12-1
•    October Board Meeting – October 4, 2017
•    Prime Rib Cookoff – October 14, 2017 @ CB Elk’s Club
•    Cut Bank Holiday Bazaar – November 4, 2017
•    Parade of Lights – November 11, 2017
•    Festival of Trees – December 2, 2017 @ CB Elk’s Club
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Calcie Stubbs
Secretary/Director
